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FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 28TH, 2012 – GENERAL MEETING PART I
1. OPENING

The president opened the meeting, welcomed the delegates to Cyprus and thanked Andreas Tanos for hosting the meeting. Tanos gave some information about the meeting and the social programme and welcomed the delegates to Cyprus.

2. APOLOGIES 





Stefan Nehrer, Aare Märtson, Petri Virolainen, Ernesto Ippolito, Carlo Fabbriciani, Kari Indrekvam, Jose Cordera, Richard Wallensten, Haluk Berk, Carsten Mohrhardt, Lubos Rehak
3. WELCOME AND RESIGNATIONS 

               3.1. New delegate: we welcomed Greta Dereymaker from Belgium, Petros Spastris 

                      from Cyprus and Dietrich Bornemann from Germany, replacing Günter Abt
               3.2. Resignations: Günter Abt (Germany), David Finlayson (U.K.), Miroslav Hasp (Croatia)
4. MINUTES OF SECTION’S MEETING IN STOCKHOLM ON JUNE  8TH-9TH 2012
No comments or corrections, the minutes were approved by the delegates 
5. COMMUNICATIONS 
    5.1. THE PRESIDENT

Incoming and outgoing post 
The incoming post has concerned the exam, EFORT, MJC hand surgery  and  central UEMS. Most of the presented letters were discussed later, apposite to the item of the agenda

5.2. THE SECRETARY

The secretary asked for corrections in the list of members and data of the new members. All communication with the delegates is only by e-mail, so it is of outmost importance to have an updated e-mail address list.
5.3. THE TREASURER

5.3.1. The treasurer presented an overview of the finances, which are healthy. At the moment the account is in credit by € 144,304.-. Nevertheless a number of members are in arrears with payments from  2011, some even from 2010 (Czech Republic, Croatia, Denmark, Ireland).  The treasurer will remind all defaulters. In principle, defaulters for more than 2 years should be asked to leave the section.
5.3.2. After an intensive discussion about how to use this money, it was decided, that
a prize will be found for the best examinee of the annual EBOT exam. Maybe also a prize for the best of the interim test makes sense to get a higher motivation and approval of the exam. Another suggestion was to sponsor the internet exam.
Decisions: - The president will discuss this suggestions with Jorge Minero, the 

                     chairman of the examination committee, to find out a realistic procedure  

                     and timetable.

                   - The delegate of FORTE gets no expense allowance by his organisation  

                     and pays all costs of participation by himself. In future it will be paid by 

                     EBOT

5.3.3. At the last meeting was decided, that the treasurer and the president will sign up the new rules governing the new financial management of central UEMS. Meanwhile

€ 35.900.- for EACCME accreditations have been paid into this account, but the president and the treasurer have as yet no access to this money, UEMS central office has  failed to respond to requests.
Decisions:   - except the inpayments for EACCME accreditations, which  cannot be
                       influenced, all account activities will stay with the old accounts
· The Belgian delegates will investigate whether the reason of the failure

· to access the Brussels account is an incomplete or incorrect procedure 
  at local level
                     - If a local reason is excluded, the president will ask Mr. Reychler, the 
                       UEMS managing director, for a proposed solution
5.4. UEMS

5.4.1. Andreas Tanos will represent EBOT at the next council meeting in Cyprus.
5.4.2. The “Domus Medica” in Brussels still is not ready to move into it, probably there will be also a lack of office staff
5.4.3. The election of our president will be at the spring meeting 2013 in Ireland.

          Nominations can be made to the Secretary between now and then. The new

          President will assume office during the Autmn meeting, hopefully in Hungary.
5.5 EFORT

5.5.1. EFORT, BOA and UEMS council are interested in a closer contact to adapt the  

training conditions Europe-wide  

5.5.2. At the EFORT congress in Istanbul a symposium is fixed to develop an Europe- 

wide curriculum. In the long run the EBOT exam must be based on it. A working group will be established by EFORT and UEMS, with interested parties from the National Associations and/or Specialist Societies. It is to be hoped that a draft European Curriculum might be ready for the EFORT meeting in London, 2014. Interested delegates should contact the President.
6. MANPOWER DEVELOPMENT
Finlayson  presented some new data
7. INFORMATION ABOUT THE WEB SITE 

 7.1. Günter Abt resigned and will be replaced by Dietrich Bornemann. Both asked for contributions and suggestions to our website www.uems-ortho.org. All documents concerning our meetings will exclusively be put on our homepage in advance, all documents of the meeting itself retrospectively in a separated subfile. At the moment we reached 16 700 clicks.
7.2. Until now there is still no link from the new website of central UEMS (www.uems.net) to our webside
 8. EACCME 
8.1.  EACCME accreditations still are increasing and the best income of the section. 

Only E-learning is not so popular, probably because it is mostly in the national 

language. The cooperation with the industry becomes smoother
8.2.  Günter Abt resigned and will be replaced by Dietrich Bornemann, but at the 
 beginning he will supervise the procedures. He once again explained the exact 
procedure and encouraged more delegates to become reviewers. Bornemann (Germany), Zoubos (Greece), Tein (Estonia) and Finlayson (U.K.) have so far agreed to become reviewers. 
9. MULTIDISCIPLINARY JIONT COMMITTEES


 MJC spine: no particular news


 MJC emergency medicine: a section with 9 members and a small experience with 
         trauma. We will send no delegate any longer


 Manual medicine: at the last council meeting there was already a discussion, if it 
         should become a recognized speciality, and therefore a section or MJC

      Decision: in a solid vote it was decided, that at the next Council meeting we would  

                                                 vote against the recognition of Manual Medicine as a speciality, on the 
                                                 grounds that it is only recognised in the German speaking countries. 
                                                 Our section will not participate officially in its meetings.

 MJC sport medicine: there was no contact for years and obviously also is not  

                        requested


        Decision: van Oosterhout will make an application, first informal and eventually as 
                         a second step formal

 MJC hand surgery: Sourmelis Savas is not accepted as delegate of EBOT. So all 
 member countries are requested, if they replace a delegate, to choose a hand surgeon 

10. VISITATION
In an interesting talk Frank van Oosterhout explained the Dutch system of visitation, its development over 23 years, the change from voluntary to mandatory 2006, the increasing public interest and the change from being a “mirrow” to become more and more a “police”

11. PRESENTATION OF THE NATIONAL SOCIETIES. WHAT IS NEW IN YOUR SOCIETY SINCE LAST PRESENTATION?
16.1. Both delegates of Italy were absent
16.2. Frank van Oosterhout presented the situation in the Netherlands.  There  are 16,7 millions of inhabitants, one out of 8 of non Dutch origin. The percentage of the population getting in contact with a doctor, increased from 37% in 2005 to 45% in 2010. The Dutch system is focused on „cure and care“, about 10% of the population work in it
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 29TH 2012 - GENERAL MEETING PART II
12. THE NEED FOR BEST CLINICAL PRACTICE
The former delegate Nicos Maroudias presented a general summery about sense and history of evidenced based practice and the first experiences in Cyprus. In a fruitful discussion different aspects were discussed: if EBM produces more questions than answers, how big  the influence of the industry is, how honest guidelines are written etc.
Finally it was decided, that it would be a good idea, to collect guidelines on our homepage

Decision: each delegate will look for national guidelines and send them to the  

                 secretary. All will be collected on the private part of our homepage. At the 

                 next meeting the further procedure of this project has to be decided.
13.  DEVELOPMENT OF A EUROPE WIDE CURRICULUM (REVISION OF  

      CHAPTER 6 UEMS) 

Central UEMS wants an update of the” training requirements” in our section in a short and clear version, focused on a few key features. At the last meeting a working group (Nehrer, Wallensten, Felicissimo, Frank van Oosterhout, Finlayson) was founded, its draft was discussed and accepted

Decision: Finlayson will revise a final version and send it to the president. The  

                 president will send it Central UEMS for approval at the next council meeting
14. EBOT EXAM DEVEOPMENTS

10.1. 69 candidates will participate in the oral exam in Dublin (about the same number as last year), 5 oral stations with 30 examiners have to be passed.
10.2. It is planned to translate the exam in 5 languages, but at the moment there is no implementation in progress
10.3.. As a pilot project every county is requested to develop a clinical part in front of patients. It will take place in its own country in its own language but under the supervision of EBOT.

10.4. For all further information please see the web site www.ebotexam.org   
15. WHICH INFLUENCE HAS EBOT ON DECISIONS ON NATIONAL GOVERMENTS AND CENTRAL UEMS

In a short discussion the agreement was reached, that we are unable to control or evaluate the influence. Nevertheless each delegate is called to keep in close contact with his national authorities and medical associations to promote our ideas

16. FUTURE STRATEGY AND WORKING PROCEDURES FOR THE SECTION
National guidelines will be collected, compared and discussed

Until the next meeting, each delegate is required to find out, how orthopaedic 
specialists are registered in his home country. So a discussion will be possible about 
the legal aspects of a border-crossing migration of orthopaedics surgeons.
We will start a discussion about the requirements and the development of an European 
colloquium

17. NEXT MEETINGS
Meeting in Dublin, Ireland May 10-11 2013 
John Corrigan gave us a first impression of Dublin
Meeting Autumn 2013 Originally it was planned in Budapest, Hungary, but at the 

moment we miss Hungarian delegates. No Hungarian delegate participated in this 
meeting, so it is still insecure, if it will take place. If we get no definitive answer soon, we 
will  have to change the location. As alternative Romania kindly renewed its offer to be 
our host. Henri Schlammes has also expressed an interest in hosting a meeting in Luxembourg. 
19. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
none
20. CLOSURE OF THE MEETING
Dr Albert closed the meeting again thanking Andreas Tanos for hosting the meeting and the overwhelming hospitality. He also thanked Günter Abt and David Finlayson for their intensive work over many years in our section. He also thanked all the delegates for coming to Cyprus
. 
                       Dr. Thomas Motycka

Dr. John Albert
                       Secretary


President

All relevant presentations of this meeting are shown on the webside www.uems-ortho.org under a subfile of “Cyprus”. The number the title is starting with is ident with the number of the item on the agenda.
On Friday evening we had a very nice dinner at the terrace of our hotel. On Saturday afternoon we did a boat cruise, including looking on the ghost town of Famagusta, swimming and catching a last time warm sunshine in this year. It followed a very delicious meze dinner in a traditional tavern including a dance performance, in which our secretary excelled himself
